
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
                   
          
 
 
          1st January 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
On behalf of everyone at Hollinswood Primary School & Nursery I would like to wish you all 
a Happy New Year. 
 
A reminder that the Spring Term 2022 starts on Tuesday 4th January. 
 
The Local Authority have recommended that it would be prudent advice for primary aged 
pupils to take a lateral flow test before returning to school – either the night before or the 
morning of the 4th January. This is only advice though it would support keeping the spread 
of positive cases as low as possible. The biggest disruptive threat this term will be class 
closures if staff absences and cover become unmanageable. At the time of writing, we are 
already down a number of staff for the first week of the year. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Glenn Atkinson 
Headteacher  

 

Hollinswood Primary School and Nursery 
Headteacher: Mr G Atkinson BEd(Hons) 
___________________________________ 
Dale Acre Way, Hollinswood, Telford, Shropshire TF3 2EP 

Tel: 01952 386920/386930 

Email: a2200@taw.org.uk / h2200@taw.org.uk  

Web: http://hollinswoodprimary.co.uk/  
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